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Scouting in Rusthall
1936
“In Scouting, a boy is encouraged to educate himself instead of being instructed”
Lord Robert Baden-Powell

(1857 to 1941)

	?
	We are seeking :

· Further events that occurred this year.

· Copies of the St Paul’s Parish Church Parish Magazine for this year.

· Copies of the Kent & Sussex Courier for this year.

· Any knowledge that you may have of this year.


Can you help ? Please click HERE if you can
Dennis Pink Recalls                
The following notes of our discussion with Dennis Pink are intended to give an impression of Scouting in Rusthall during the period 1936 to 1939. It is hoped that further information for these years will emerge as our research progresses.

Mr Pink recalled that, at the time, there were four patrols in the Troop, each with five or six members. The Patrol Leader and Second of his patrol, the “Badgers”, were Alf Singyard and Eric Cross – another of their patrol was George Mitchell, who represented Rusthall in an inter-Troop boxing tournament in Maidstone. Freddie Lavendar (Patrol Leader) and Jack Watts (Second) were also members of the Troop.

The warranted Leaders were : 

· Scoutmaster : the Reverend “Blondie” Hughes, Curate

· Fred Crundwell & Laurie Foster

Troop meetings were held of a Tuesday evening in the Scout Hut at the Girls’ School. Individual Patrol meetings were regularly held on other evenings of the week, again in the Hut, the “Badger” patrol meeting on Fridays. The normal uniform was in use, including dark green scarves, but no lanyards.
	There was much patrol practice in dismantling and assembling the trusty trek cart and, as previously mentioned, a number of boys were very involved in the art of boxing. Dennis also had recollections of a “Gang Show” being staged during this period.

At this time there were a number of other Troops in Tunbridge Wells. An inter-Troop evening tracking competition was a regular event in Shadwell Woods, the course stretching from the cemetery to Speldhurst and Broomhill Bank.
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There were regular Church Parades at St Paul’s, including on Hospital Sunday once a year. It was “popular” for individual patrols to arrange their camps to coincide with Church Parade weekends, this being an acceptable reason for them not being on parade. Mr Pink could not recall there having been a Troop band in existence during his years as a Scout.

Each year there was normally a Summer Camp of one week’s duration, one of those that Mr Pink attended being in Battle, Sussex. Regular weekend Patrol Camps were held near Adamswell.

A new District Commissioner
Major Lattimer steps down as District Commissioner (after 4years?) and is succeeded by Mr ER Wood who served until 1945.
Some Groups close – and others open

1936 saw the closure and opening of a number of Groups – Mount Pleasant and Royal Victoria Groups closed.  Salvation Army and Camden Road Groups formed.  

Scout Movement Milestones - 1936
	January
	Special Tests Branch becomes Handicapped Scouts Branch.

	
	

	April
	First production of “Boy Scout”, Royal Albert Hall, London.


Click HERE if you have any further information regarding this year
or

HERE to return to our Navigation page
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